## MOUNTAIN AIR

"HELPS CURE TUBERCULOSIS"

## THE PASSING OF A LOVELY LADY

## In Memoriam

Relatives and friends are greatly bereaved in the loss of Mrs. Maude E. Baker, beloved wife of our superintendent, F. P. Baker, M.D., on October 2, 1949.

Mrs. Baker and her two daughters, Mary and Martha, came to this sanatorium with Dr. Baker in 1927 at which time he accepted the Superintendency. Sanatorium life was not new to the Bakers as they had lived several years at the Arkansas State Sanatorium, Booneville, where Doctor Baker was a resident physician and Mrs. Baker a teacher.

A generous and kindly lady, her great pride and genuine interest in our sanatorium and its patients has left her a legend in our memories.

Her tireless and unfailing efforts in affording entertainment for patients, in both directing and participating in plays put on by sanatorium personnel, as well as other programs; her enthusiasm in preparing parties, food and decorations; her zealous endeavors toward the religious aspect and labors in teaching the Sanatorium Sunday School throughout the years; her gentleness and affections toward the children patients; her solicitous concern over the personal problems of employees; her great spirit and arduous efforts in making Christmes at the Sanatorium an unforgettable and poignantly beautiful experience; her selflessness in her generosities to family and friends; for these we love Mrs. Baker.

Humbly and gratefully we pay tribute to a lovely lady.

"Farewell, dear voyage—'twill not be long.

Your work is done—now may peace rest with thee.

Your kindly thoughts and deeds—they will live on.

This is not death—'tis immortality."

-Editor.